
 
Transport for NSW  
 
 

 Page 1 of 2 

New Bus Lane Camera system on Victoria 
Road (citybound), Rozelle 
August 2024 

 

 
Transport for NSW acknowledges the Gadigal and Wangal people as the Traditional Custodians 
of the lands on which we work and pays respect to Elders past and present. 

Transport for NSW will install a new 
bus lane camera system on Victoria 
Road (citybound) between Hartley and 
Robert streets, Rozelle. 

We have introduced a citybound offset bus lane 
on Victoria Road through Rozelle to improve bus 
reliability and efficiency.  

Buses, taxis, hire cars, bicycles and motorcycles 
can use a bus lane. Other vehicles can drive in a 
bus lane for a maximum of 100 metres if they are 
entering or leaving the road or to avoid  
an obstruction. 

The bus lane camera system helps bus 
passengers reach their destination on time by 
monitoring usage of the bus lane. If you drive a 
private vehicle in a bus lane zone for more than 
100 metres, the details may be recorded by a bus 
lane camera and the registered vehicle owner 
may receive a penalty notice. 

What work are we doing?  
Our work will involve installing camera poles and 
signage at three locations, plus: 

 setting up environmental controls, 

 installing temporary barriers and devices, 

 installing roadside cabinets, 

 saw cutting sensors in the roadway, 

 road trenching,  

 cutting footpaths, where required. 

 

 

When and where we’ll be working 
We will be on site for approximately 10 day shifts 
and 10 nights shifts, between Wednesday 7 
August and Friday 27 September 2024, weather 
and site conditions permitting. Each work zone 
(see over for map) may have up to four nights of 
work in a one-week period. 

Our work hours will be as follows: 

Day Day work hours Night work hours 

Sunday  8pm-5am  

Mon – Fri 7.00am-6.00pm 8pm-5am  

Saturday 8.00am-1.00pm  

We won’t work on Sundays during the day or on 
public holidays.   

What will this mean for you? 
We need to carry out some work at night to 
minimise disruption and safety impacts for our 
road users and our project team.  

Our work may be noisy at times, but we will do 
everything we can to minimise project impacts, 
including completing noisier tasks by midnight. 

Temporary road changes 
There will be some temporary road changes 
during work hours to ensure the work zone is safe.   

We will not impact access to businesses and 
homes near the work zone. 

Please keep to speed limits indicated and follow 
the direction of traffic controllers and signs. 

Thank you for your patience during this  
important work. 
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Location of work area on Victoria Road, Rozelle 

 
When will the bus lane camera system 
be operational? 
The bus lane camera system is expected to be 
operational by September. A warning period of 31 
days will be in place, with caution letters sent out 
to alert road users of road condition changes. 

A bus lane camera system sign will also be visible.  

Find out more 
For more information 
about using a bus lane, 
scan the QR code or visit: 

bit.ly/nsw-bus-lanes 

 

 

Contact us 

 

1300 782 230 

 

 

compliance.operations@transport.nsw.go
v.au  

 

transport.nsw.gov.au 

 

For the latest traffic updates: 
Call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or 
download the app Live Traffic NSW 

  


